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importantimportantimportant
datesdatesdates

4 t h  -  8 t h  S e p t e m b e r  -  B o o k  F a i r  L u n c h t i m e  M o n d a y  
5  S e p t e m b e r  -  P & C  M e e t i n g  5 . 3 0 p m
1 5  S e p t e m b e r  -  A s s e m b l y  R o o m  2
2 2  S e p t e m b e r  -  L a s t  d a y  f o r  s t u d e n t s
9  O c t o b e r  -  F i r s t  d a y  o f  T e r m  4  f o r  s t u d e n t s

2023 winter carnival
O N  F R I D A Y  T H E  2 5 T H  O F  A U G U S T ,  T H E  Y E A R  3 , 4 , 5  A N D  6 ’ S  W E N T  T O  P E M B E R T O N  T O
D O  W I N T E R  S P O R T S .  W E  A L L  D I D  A  G R E A T  J O B .

T H E  Y E A R  5  A N D  6 ’ S  W O N  O N E  G A M E  O F  N E T B A L L  A N D  I N  S O C C E R  W E  S C O R E D  A
G O A L  B U T  W E  D I D  N O T  W I N .  I N  H O C K E Y  W E  D I D N ’ T  S C O R E  A N Y  G O A L S  B U T  W E  A L L
G A V E  I T  O U R  B E S T .  A T  S O C C E R ,  O N E  O F  T H E  P E M B E R T O N  T E A C H E R S  C A M E  U P  T O  U S
A N D  S A I D  T H A T  W E  A R E  G O O D  A T  W O R K I N G  T O G E T H E R .

T H E  Y E A R  3  A N D  4 ’ S  A L S O  P L A Y E D  H A R D  I N  A L L  T H E  S P O R T S .  T H E Y  H A D  A  C O U P L E  O F
G O O D  W I N S  I N  N E T B A L L  A N D  N I L  A L L  D R A W  I N  H O C K E Y .  M R  K L O S E  W A S  T H E  C O A C H ,
A N D  H E  W A S  V E R Y  P L E A S E D  W I T H  T H E I R  E F F O R T S .

B O T H  O F  O U R  T E A M S  P L A Y E D  W I T H O U T  R E S E R V E S .  W E  A R E  P R O U D  O F  H O W  W E L L  W E
P L A Y E D .

P E Y T O N  Y E A R  6
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2023 winter carnival
S E N I O R  C O M P E T I T I O N  ( Y E A R  5 / 6 )
C H A M P I O N S  –  P D H S  2
R U N N E R S  U P  -  S T  J O S E P H ’ S  
 
I N T E R M E D I A T E  C O M P E T I T I O N  ( Y E A R  4 / 5 )
C H A M P I O N S  –  N O R T H C L I F F E
R U N N E R S  U P  –  P D H S  2    
 
B E G I N N E R  C O M P E T I T I O N  ( Y E A R  3 / 4 )
C H A M P I O N S  –  S T  J O S E P H ’ S  &  N A N N U P  ( D R A W )
R U N N E R S  U P  -   P D H S  2
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2023 Winter Carnival 
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Room 1 
We have passed halfway through the term and Room 1 has been busier than ever with
lots of learning taking place! 

Last week, the Pre-Primary and Year 1 students have focused on telling the time to the
hour and half past. Check out their amazing clocks! What does the fox… sorry, clock say? 

Kindy students have been reading the story of "The Little Red Hen" and engaging in
activities based on the story. Including making puppets of the characters of the story,
sequencing the story and telling us if they would share the bread with the other animals.
They had some interesting answers! 



From the Principal
by Stuart Klose
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Kaya,
This August has graced us with more sunny days than I can recall in my 16 years here in the Great Southern
region. With temperatures on a few days hovering in the pleasant mid to low 20's, the weather has been a
true delight. After spending a week in the Wheatbelt, where farmers are yearning for rain, I was reminded of
the breathtaking beauty of our environment, with countless plants bursting into colourful blooms.

It's been a joy to witness Ms. Miranda fitting seamlessly into Room One. The KP1 students have engaged in a
diverse range of high-quality activities. There's an undeniable sense of pride when students eagerly share
their work during my visits.

Last Friday, Mrs. Walker and I had the honour of accompanying two teams to the Winter Carnival in
Pemberton. Throughout the day, our students exhibited exceptional sportsmanship and gave their all. The
Beginner team (comprising Year 3 and 4 students) excelled in netball, while finding hockey and soccer to be
more challenging. The Senior team (made up of Year 5 and 6 students) displayed competitiveness in netball
and soccer, although hockey posed a greater difficulty. Despite a lack of spare players, both teams
persevered, though energy waned as the day concluded.

A heartfelt thank you goes to Ms. Viner and the Year 6 students for their efforts in organizing and hosting our
Book Week Parade. Witnessing students adorned as their beloved book characters was truly heartwarming.
The significance of consistent reading from primary to high school cannot be understated, as it strongly
correlates with a student's future success. Don't miss the opportunity to explore our Book Fair running in the
Library next week.

Looking forward, swimming lessons will return to Peaceful Bay in 2024, scheduled for the second week of
Term One. Expect enrolment materials to be dispatched during Term Four of this year.

Earlier this term, our Year 6 students had an insightful visit from the Year 7 team at Denmark Senior High
School, marking the initial step in aiding our students' transition to high school. If you have completed an
enrolment package, kindly drop it off at the front office for us to forward to the high school on your behalf.

Currently, our Semester Two attendance rate stands at 84.5%, notably below our targeted rate of 92%.
Consistent school attendance is paramount for students to achieve the progress we all aspire to see. In the
event of illness, please keep your child at home until their recovery, but do ensure that their siblings attend if
they're able.

Please anticipate our annual school survey, a valuable tool for us to gauge our performance. Your
participation is greatly appreciated, as the insights gleaned from the survey guide our planning for
continuous improvement.

Best regards,
Stuart Klose
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Book Week
A  W E E K  A G O ,  W E  H O S T E D  A  B O O K  P A R A D E  F O R  T H E  S T U D E N T S ,  S T A F F  A N D  P A R E N T S .
S T U D E N T S  A N D  S T A F F  C A M E  D R E S S E D  A S  T H E I R  F A V O U R I T E  B O O K  C H A R A C T E R S  A N D
S H O W C A S E D  T H E I R  C O S T U M E S .  O U R  T H E M E  F O R  T H I S  Y E A R  W A S  R E A D ,  G R O W ,
I N S P I R E .

A F T E R  W E  H A D  S E E N  A L L  T H E  B R I L L I A N T  C O S T U M E S ,  I T  W A S  T I M E  T O  P I C K  T H E  B E S T
D R E S S E D  S T U D E N T S  A N D  S T A F F .  W E  C H O S E  O N E  P E R S O N  F R O M  E A C H  C L A S S  A N D  O N E
T E A C H E R  W H O  H A D  T H E  M O S T  C R E A T I V E  A N D  T H E M E - B A S E D  C O S T U M E .  O U R  W I N N E R S
W E R E  A S T R I D  H I C K S  A S  A  F A I R Y ,  S K Y L E R  D U N S T A N  A S  A  D A L M A T I A N ,  M I L A  B U R T O N  A S
S T A C Y  F R O M  T H E  B A B Y S I T T E R S  C L U B  A N D  M R S  B U R T O N  A S  A  D R A G O N  S L A Y E R .  W E
A L S O  H A D  C B C A  ( C H I L D R E N ’ S  B O O K  C O U N C I L  O F  A U S T R A L I A )  S H O R T  L I S T  B O O K S  U P
O N  D I S P L A Y  A T  O U R  S C H O O L  L I B R A R Y .

O V E R A L L ,  W E  A L L  H A D  A  G R E A T  T I M E ,  A N D  I T  W A S  G R E A T  S E E I N G  P E O P L E  D R E S S  U P
A N D  H A V E  F U N  P A R A D I N G  T H E I R  C O S T U M E S .
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Book Week Continued



Families are reminded that Covid 19 is still present in the community, and we ask that if your child is unwell
with cold or flu like symptoms that they stay home until their symptoms resolve.

We also have a good supply of RAT Tests, both oral and nasal so please come to the front office if your family
needs any.

Bus notification
To assist the smooth departure of the school buses, could you please contact the office before 2pm if there is
to be a change in plans for children getting home. 

Contributions 2023

cooking ingredients
materials for arts and crafts, design and technology, and science activities
class sets of resources
access to educational software systems such as Mathletics. 

Contributions have been set at $60.00 per child for 2023. Payment of these enables the school to support
your child's education by providing materials, services and facilities such as:

This equates to $1.50 per week or $15.00 per term. The school is very happy to support families wishing to set
up a payment plan, please contact the office and organise to meet with the Manager Corporate Services. 

Covid 19
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email youremail youremail your
newsletternewsletternewsletter
items to:items to:items to:

08  6871  0200
1 Swan Street Walpole WA 6398
walpoleps.wa.edu.au
walpole.ps@education.wa.edu.au

walpole.ps@education.wa.edu.au or dropped off at
the office by 3pm Monday of newsletter week.
Newsletters this term will be made available from
our website on Friday of Week 3, 7 and 10.

mailto:stuart.klose@education.wa.edu.au

